Recorded Sound Roundtable Meeting Minutes
August 24, 2011

1) Welcome
2) Thomas Frusciano-Council Liaison
· The annual report on council activities is now online

· Their meeting was “full and spirited.” One topic of discussion was the hotel problems, especially with that of the union. The council agreed on that a taskforce will be formed for future annual meeting to deal with these types of issues, including social responsibilities for future meetings and contract negotiations (changes in terms of content, cost, etc.). Tom solicited volunteers for the taskforce.

· He also said that surveys will go out in the future to give members a chance to comment on the annual meeting and the hotel.

· The council is also updating the glossary by Pearce-Moses, which will include an online version.

· Two new awards were established and will be awarded at the 2012 meeting in San Diego.

· The council is also working on a strategic plan.

· The council also had several request for a/v at roundtable meetings. In the past, roundtables did not receive a/v, due to budgetary costs for the annual meeting. However, in the future, if roundtables will need a/v, they will have to submit their request by April, to be available for the May budget meeting. The group for finance needs to analyze the cost to the conference.

· Tom concluded by encouraging members to attend the awards ceremony and business meeting.

3) Petrina Jackson-2012 Program Committee
· The next meeting will be in San Diego, CA. The title is Beyond Borders. The committee is soliciting programs and panels. They are particularly looking for panels that include collaborating across borders, whether they be international, digital, or small and large institutions, and will focus on how we can come together and collaborate to achieve goals. The deadline is October 3.

· The sessions will include “lightning talk” or “pecha kucha” sessions, which are short presentations in certain amount of time. They are asking that individuals apply for only one session to provide more opportunities for new speakers. Petrina also said to make sure speakers know they are part of session proposals, as this was a problem this year.


4) Old news
. Although I will not be present, as this year's chair I'll note that we did not have online elections this year because there was absolutely no response to this year's call for nominations for RSRT leaders. Therefore, with no nominations, we were unable to participate in online elections.

a. News about final touches on the updated RSRT webpage

Because of the hard work of Robin Pike, the updated RSRT webpages are ready to go. We are currently waiting on SAA to flick the switch to point the URL from our old pages to the new pages on SAA's new Drupal architecture.

· Robin Pike updated the website into Drupal. She will announce via listserv when the site goes live. She encouraged interested members to come to her computer and view the site via her account after the meeting. She also mentioned that if anyone had ideas to add to the site, to contact her.

c. I would like to put forward the suggestion that the RSRT consider expanding its name and vision to include all types of audiovisual materials. In SAA there are currently no other sections or roundtables that discuss issues related to film, video, or other real-time media. Perhaps this roundtable could move in such a direction in the coming years to include not just recorded sound, but also moving images. I'm sure there is more to be said about this, but I'm hoping this will begin the conversation

· An attendee from the Visual Materials Section suggested that we should appoint a liaison to their group, or the Recorded Sound Roundtable should participate in their group. The Visual Materials Section also has an association with AMIA. He encouraged RSRT members to attend the section meeting on Friday.

· There was some disagreement with this decision as other attendees feel the Visual Materials Section does too much with still visual materials and not enough with moving image materials for this to benefit our members. Most attendees seemed to agree that most archivists are exposed to both materials in their collections, and they need training in both audio and moving image media. A possible title change suggested was “Audiovisual Roundtable.” Another suggestion was “Time-based Media Roundtable.”

· As this discussion was getting heated, the general consensus was that we need to expand our focus, and any changes would most likely have to be approved by the SAA Council, so we could not decide anything immediate. Pike mentioned that the discussion can continue over the listserv.

· An additional disagreement mentioned to Pike after the meeting, was that an attendee felt that there are fewer resources and support systems for audio materials than moving image materials, and we should focus more efforts on recorded sound. Others felt that the Visual Materials Section did a fair job of dealing with film and video already, and that the RSRT should not encroach upon them. 


5) Elections for RSRT leadership
. Chair
Laurie Lee Moses
b. Steering Committee Member-rising Chair
Susan Hooyenga
c. Steering Committee Member
Sara Cunningham
d. Steering Committee Member
Dana Chandler
e. Steering Committee Member 
Katie McCormick volunteered via listserv after the meeting, since she was not able to attend the meeting. She was not approved by the membership as the other members were.

6) Volunteers for RSRT positions
. Website
Robin Pike. She will work with Sister Kathleen Connelly, Ayla Stein, and Steve Cherry, who are also interested in learning Drupal and websites.
b. Newsletter
Cyns Nelson
c. Editor
d. Others?
None mentioned at this time.
7) Ideas for projects for the coming year
   a) Ideas for a panel to be proposed (and likely endorsed by the RT) were submitted and discussed via a Google document. Summary as follows: 
Possible topic: "Audiovisual Preservation:  How to get from Projects to Program." It would be good to find folks from different situations, maybe someone from an institutional or corporate archives. Sound recording studio and government archivists suggested as good way to round out the panel. Vendor also interested.

Address small scale efforts to preserve A/V materials and the variety of permanent and temporary staff solutions, as well as out-sourcing, that various organizations have used to do the work and planning, including selection and collection development policies. 

Funding sources such as pay for digitizing on demand, grant-supported projects, patrons paying for outsourced services, as well as planning and implementing a more comprehensive mass-digitization program. How to determine whether in-house or vendor is best? 

Another related topic: how to find and evaluate a vendor when outsourcing is determined as the best course. 

Best practices for preservation: evaluating materials at most risk, archival media that is preferred, how to deal with foreign or unusual formats. Workflow for large-scale projects.

8) General discussion, New Business
New Business: Announcement by Susan Hooyenga: Her boss co-wrote Sound Directions, now working on media preservation initiative, new report from IU this fall. Designing media preservation and access center. Will soon be implemented. Building new facility for audio, video, and film. Film, may not be doing for preservation since no major
Report due in September. Will post to listserv! [NOTE: this report is out and downloadable.]

General Discussion RE: RSRT:

Talking about what we’re doing, and who needs what. Production for researchers and charging. Who charges-collections care fee, pass on vendor fee, etc.

Suggested that RSRT should sign onto HRCAP-we should appeal to SAA to join.

NPR session plug-tomorrow at 1:30—202

Weird audio formats: many people had cases of indeterminate materials that needed help and suggestions in identifying and handling them.

Discussion about how to help members with information about sound preservation and other issues via listserv, website, and developing new ways the RSRT can be useful to its members.

1. Send out recording copyright.gov and copyright office site
2. Getting advice from each other
3. Post minutes and agenda on website.
4. Annual meeting activity: bring your "weird media" and get help identifying it.

Submitted by Robin C. Pike, with editing and additions by Laurie Lee Moses, 12/5/11.
